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March 2025 
O.C.N.V.A. Executive July 2024 – June 2025 

 

  President…………….. Karen Sutherland 

  Past President…………  Val Masson (     CTB 2024 

  1st Vice President…….  Dennis Beattie 

 2nd Vice President…… Bryan Bucholtz 

 Treasurer…………… Lyle Ball 

 House………………  Peter Keith 

 Entertainment………… George Spilak 

 Membership……………  Dick Henshall 

 Publicity……………  Sandra Lightbody 

 Grounds………………. Gerrie & Bill Arthurs 

 Sports………………..       Vacant 

  Secretary…………… Marilyn McNeil  

 Master at Arms……… Terry Cunningham  

 Directors……………… Rick D’Entremont 

     Brenda Wilson 

     Bob Roloson 

 RCNA Director……….        Fred Newton 
 

Oxford County Naval Veterans Association 

(Woodstock Navy Club) 

959 James Street, P.O. Box 20001, 

Woodstock, Ontario Canada N4S 8X8 

Phone: 519-537-8991 Email: office@ocnva.ca 

 

 
 

 

 
This meeting is dedicated to………………………. 

mailto:office@ocnva.ca
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President   president@ocnva.ca 
 

The club continues to be busy and filled with activities.  The Soup-er 

Bowl cookoff was a huge hit and very well-attended. We had 11 

contestants put their hard work into creating their recipes for the 

competition.  Thanks to all involved for organizing and making such 

delicious soups. Congratulations to the winners! 
 

Regarding our pond, I met with the City of Woodstock with our House 

chairman, Peter Keith.  It was a tense discussion, but it was clear to all involved that the City 

made a mistake and then demonstrated poor judgment in the way it was handled.  In the end, the 

City advised they were seeking assistance from their contractor for a solution and we will 

continue to monitor the situation. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On a positive note, we were nominated by the Woodstock Accessibility Advisory Committee 

for the Donna Burleigh Accessibility Achievement Award for our new universal washroom and 

other accessibility features we have.  I am pleased to say that we won the award, which is being 

presented at the City's next council meeting on Thursday, February 20th.  We should be very 

proud of this award.  It validates the work done and adjustments made to accommodate the 

space for our new washroom.  Great job! 

 

March brings St. Patty's Day celebrations which is always a big hit at the club.   

Mark your calendars as we are hosting the next daytime General Meeting on Sunday, March 

30th at 12:30 with breakfast before the meeting. Get your meeting in early and then it's done. 
 

Karen Sutherland   
 
 
 

Saturday Lunches 
Volunteers needed to prepare a Saturday lunch! 

It's a great way to have fun with friends and support your club! 

Sign-up yourself or your group 
The sign-up sheet is in the gangway. 

 
 

 
 

HMCS LEVIS 

mailto:president@ocnva.ca
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This meeting is dedicated to………………………. 

HMCS LEVIS 

 
 
 
 
 

On September19th, 1941  
HMCS Levis was hit by one torpedo while escorting a convoy. She initially survived the 

torpedoing but sunk later that day while under tow. 
18 were killed as a result of the torpedo attack and 91 crew were rescued.   

"Levis" was the first Flower class corvette to be sunk. 
 

We must never forget their sacrifice 
 

WW2 WEAPONS 
 

Depth Charges 
The most common anti-submarine weapon of World War 2.  It is 
intended to destroy a submarine by being dropped into the water 
nearby and detonating, subjecting the target to a powerful and 
destructive hydraulic shock 
 

Hedgehogs 
These were a forward-throwing device which cast 24 projectiles into 
the water ahead of the ship. These only exploded on contact. 
 

Rockets 
Small rockets that were fitted to aircraft and used by fighters and 
bombers to attack-boats. 
 

MK.24 Fido torpedo 
Air launched acoustic-searching torpedo that was very successful in 
hunting U-boats. 
 

2013 - Present     Canadian Naval Ensign 

 
 
 



6 
 

2nd Vice       Bryan Bucholtz 
 

Thursday Night Dinners 
 6-8 pm $13.00 

 March 6 Wings or Loaded Baked Potato Soup 
 March 13 Wings or Clubhouse sandwich with fries 
 March 20 Wings or Meatball Subs 
 March 27 Wings or Whistle Dogs with fries 

 

Friday Lunches  
$15.00               12noon  

 March 7  Chicken Schnitzel     
 March 14 Irish Beef Stew    
 March 21 Ham & Scalloped Potatoes   

March 28 Krispy Chicken     
April 4  Roast Turkey     April 

11  Pork Schnitzel     
 April 18  Good Friday CLOSED   April 25 
 Roast Beef      
 May 2  Lasagna   
 May 9  Ham & Scalloped Potatoes   
 

 Friday Night Dinners 
5-7 pm            $15.00  

 March 7  Wings/fries or Chicken Parmesan with noodles 
 March 14 Wings/fries or Beef Pot Pies 
 March 21 Wings/fries or Flatbread Pizza 
 March 28 Wings/fries or Chicken Parmesan with noodles 
 

All lunches and dinners are subject to change or cancellation!  
Check the Gangway and Facebook for notices. 

A minimum donation of $2.00 for take-out containers 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 

‘IRISH TOAST. 
MAY YOU LIVE AS LONG AS YOU WANT 

AND NEVER WANT AS LONG AS YOU LIVE 

With the increasing cost of take-out containers, please 

bring your own container for your leftovers or pay a 

minimum $2.00 donation for a takeout container from 

the galley. 
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           Membership  membership@ocnva.ca 
   

 As happens every year, we always expect our membership numbers to drop 

slightly at the end of our membership year in January. As Membership Chair, I was 

very pleased this year to see the large number of members who have renewed their 

memberships for 2025, attended a General Meeting, and signed the attendance book. 

Based on our Clover computer system, the system shows that for the 2025 

membership year, our numbers have dropped by 74 members that have decided for 

whatever reason, not to renew their membership for this year. Our current membership 

has dropped from 941 down to 867 members and the breakdown of the numbers in 

each category is shown below. 

An accurate membership count at year-end is very important as the Club has to pay 
an assessment for membership in the RCNA and this is based on our February 
membership numbers. This is the downside of having the largest Navy Club in Canada 
as with 850 plus members, the Club will again have to pay out a sizeable assessment 
this year. 
There are currently 72 membership applications on the waiting list, some from 
November and December of 2024. With our membership cap still at 950 members, 
we now have room to bring a few new members on board although with only 74 
memberships available, we will have to continue with the waiting list process. 
 
2025 Membership by category :- 
#1 Navy – 22   
#2 Associate – 31   
#3 Affiliate – 394 
#4 Social – 398   
H/L/P – 22 
I look forward to seeing all the members in the club in 2025. 
 

Dick Henshall 
 

Becoming a Member 
 

➢ When filling out a membership application card, all requested information 

must be present, or the application will not be accepted. There must be an 

“introduced by” member listed. 

➢ If you are a #4 Social member and have or had a parent, son/daughter,  

sibling, grandparent or great-grandparent in the Armed Service, please submit their 

service number to the office or Membership Chairperson so we can make room for 

more Social members. If you don’t know how to obtain the number, contact, 

Stephen J. Smith, historian researcher, and collector, at 

Stephenjsmith1978@rogers.com or call 519-536-952 

➢ When attending a General Meeting for the first time in a year, make sure you 

sign the attendance book and get your card stamped for proof of attending your 

yearly meeting. 

 

mailto:membership@ocnva.ca
mailto:Stephenjsmith1978@rogers.com
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Meeting Dates 
Executive Meeting 

Sunday, March 16th,  
10 am 

 

Daytime General Meeting 
 

Sunday, March 30th 
12:30 pm  

 
Breakfast 

Served between 10am – 11:30am 
 

General Meeting Brunch Pre-Buy Meal Ticket 
$13.00 per person 

 

• Scrambled eggs 

• Home fries 

• Sausage & bacon 

• Baked beans 

• Toast 

• Coffee and Juice 

• Mimosas & Caesars will be available to purchase from the bar! 
 

Brunch Meal tickets can be purchased BEFORE 
 the General Meeting. 

Tickets for Breakfast will be on sale Monday, March 3rd  
 

Guests are permitted to the breakfast but ONLY MEMBERS 
 can attend the meeting. 

 

 
May you never forget what is worth remembering nor ever 

remember what is best forgotten! 
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House   Peter Keith 
Oxford County Naval Veterans Association 

 

  Bartenders 
  Daytime…………………………. Dan Wilkins 
 

  Evenings and Weekends - (Alphabetical)  
Tracy Ditchfield 

Jamie Dixon 
Gary Docherty 
Mark English 

Heather Ewen 
Steve Gilbert 
Sean Jackson 

Lindsay Lenauskas 
Shelley Norton 

 
   

 
 

 
 

Navy Club Hours 
 

Monday   11 am – 11 pm 
Tuesday  11 am – 11 pm 
Wednesday  11 am – 12 am 

  Thursday   11 am – 12 am 
  Friday   11 am – 12 am 

Saturday  11 am – 12 am 
 
 
 
    Daylight Saving Time 
    Sunday, March 9 
    Spring your clocks  ahead 1 hour  
    at 2 am Sunday morning. 
 
 
 
May you never forget what is worth remembering nor ever 

remember what is best forgotten. 
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Treasurer 
 

The financial statements are posted in the gangway for any member to have a 

look at them.   

Our Navy Club has been a happening place and it's great to see all of the support the members 

and their guests are providing. Keep up the good work with your support, the Club needs it to 

continue to be a viable organization.  There are still lots of events scheduled for the month such 

as the Colour Party Horse Races continues until the end of March, Sports Committee Italian 

Night Dinner & Dance, the St. Patrick's Day dance and the different meals that come out of the 

galley every week and the entertainment that George arranges for us to enjoy.  

I want to wish everyone a Happy St. Patrick's Day and please remember, the kids will we be off 

for March break so be aware of them as they are playing outside during this break.   

Lyle Ball 
 

Publicity  publicity@ocnva.ca 

 
 Oxford County Naval Veterans Association 
Like our Facebook page…. meals and events are 
posted daily/weekly 

 
Check Out What’s Happening At Your Club On Our Website   www.ocnva.ca 
Oxford County Naval Veterans Association 

 
 

Sandra Lightbody 
 

Grounds 
 

The Navy Club Curling Bonspiel was held on 
Saturday, Feb 8 at the Woodstock Curling Club. Thanks to 
the Colour Party for marching the players down to the ice. 
Thank you to Noelle Dona-de Graaf, Jim and Margaret 
Walker’s granddaughter, for throwing out the first rock. 
Well done Noelle. 
Thanks to the volunteers, the sponsors, bartender Heather, 
and all the participants for a great job. It wouldn’t be a 
success without any of you, 
Winners of the early Draw   Winners of the 2nd draw  
Morris McDougal -skip   Robert Ball - skip 
Brian Cassidy    Bill Arthurs 
Blaine Eaton    Wayne Neutel 
Phil Dunbar    Rob Walker 
Congratulations to the winners and all the participants. 
 

Reminder, to be careful on Navy Club grounds and parking lot, it is icy. 
 

Thanks to the smokers for putting their butts in the containers provided. 

Gerrie & Bill Arthurs 

mailto:publicity@ocnva.ca
http://www.ocnva.ca/
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1st Vice 
 

Keep the Club Informed!!!! 
When you know of a Veteran, club member, or immediate family, who has “Crossed 
the Bar” or is in the hospital …... Please let us know by contacting the club’s office at 
519-537-8991 or Email –  office@ocnva.ca  
Dennis Beattie 
 

Sympathy donations were made in the name of: 
 

Member 
Cecil Williamson   January 27, 2025  OCNVA Member 

    

Non-Member 
Alice Langille January 19, 2025 Mother of  Heather Werby  
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

    RCNA Director  Fred Newton 

“May your glass be ever full. May the roof over your head be  
always strong. And may you be in heaven half an hour 

 before the devil knows you're dead.” 

mailto:office@ocnva.ca
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Entertainment       entertainment@ocnva.ca 

George Spilak 
Friday, March 7th The Downtime band   7-10 pm 
Live entertainment following dinner. 

 
Saturday, March 15th   Vineyard   8pm -12am 
St. Patrick’s Day Party  ticketed event $5.00 pp 
St Patrick’s Day hats are permitted at the dance. 
 
Saturday, March 22 HWY 24  7 - 10 pm 
Live entertainment to follow the Italian night dinner(ticketed event) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NO DRINKING ON THE DANCE FLOOR! 
 For the safety of other dancers,  

due to spilled drinks (slippery floor), 
 broken glass (if a drink is dropped,) 

 and sloshing drinks on other dancers,  
 

NO drinking on the dance floor. 
 

You are responsible for informing your guests of this 
Navy Club protocol 
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Directors 
 

The Directors would like to welcome any new members who have been accepted to our private 
Navy club. We have plenty of organized events, dances, sporting leagues, bus trips, and 
fellowship.  Drop in for a pint with a friend to play shuffleboard, pool, or darts.. 
In last month's Port and Starboard (February 2025), we listed certain criteria for running for 
certain positions on the executive and they are also explained in the blue By-Law booklet. Any 
other questions, ask another executive member. 
 

Bob Roloson  Brenda Wilson Rick D’Entremont 
 
OCNVA WAR MUSEUM  
At the last executive meeting, I brought up an idea of building a 
mini Naval museum with artifacts including uniforms on 

mannequins, medals, weaponry, and other naval items. I was a friend of 
most of the original founding members who started this club and they 
would have wanted to carry on naval traditions and not turn us into a 
bar. The executive selected me to chair a committee and start the 
process. I would hope we could access some grants to pay for it but will 
not know until we move forward. 
The first thing on the agenda list is to make sure we have access to the historical items for 
display. We do not want these items now, only a list. I made an announcement at last 
general meeting and I only received 2 calls which did not amount to much but it’s a start. 
When I was President, I had people offer uniforms but could not accept due to storage, so had 
to refuse and do not remember the member’s names. Between WW1 and now, there must be 
uniforms that have been handed down and if they were donated to us would be forever looked 
after. The naval items do not have to be from our club members, they could be from a 
neighbour, relatives, maybe some naval guy or gal in a nursing home or another service club 
might help. 
Second thing will be to set up a knowledgeable committee which should be no problem with 
the members we have at our club. 
Third thing, is to follow up on possible grants, if we can get enough naval items. I look forward 
to this endeavour and will keep you up on any forward movement.  
Please contact Rick DEntremont   rdente0370@gmail.com   or Sandra Lightbody OCNVA 
Publicity at  publicity@ocnva.ca with any possible items or suggestions. 
Again, we are not able to accept items until we get farther into the project. 

Thanks Rick D’Entremont 

 

        Master at Arms  
  Hi fellow Navy members. 
It's been a busy January and February. Just a reminder that all guests are to be 
signed in by a member and they are your responsibility while present at the club 
 

 Terry Cunningham    

mailto:rdente0370@gmail.com
mailto:publicity@ocnva.ca
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 Sports  

 

Thanks to Gerrrie and Bill Arthurs for hosting a very successful Bonspiel 

in February, it was a fun day for everyone involved.  

Gerrie and Bill are hosting a day of Tournaments on Sunday, April 6th. a sign-up sheet 

is in the gangway for  Euchre, and Darts. (shuffleboard is filled) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sign- up Sheets 

➢ Sign-up sheets for any event, tournament, or league are posted 

by the universal washroom. 

➢ Only members can sign the signup sheets. When guests are 

permitted to join members in tournaments, only members can 

sign the sign-up sheets for themselves and their guests. 

➢ When you sign up, all names MUST be legible –(printed) and must contain 

FIRST and LAST name and membership number. 

➢ Any sign-up non-legible or only part name will be removed from the sheet. If 

there is more than one participant, all full names must be entered to be a valid 

signup. 

➢ Only members can join our house leagues. Shuffleboard, Darts, Cards, 

Snooker, etc…. 



19 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

KEYPAD CODE 
The Keycode is changed every Feb 1st 

If you do not know it, please ask a bartender or executive for it. 
 

The keypad code is for all OCNVA members (in good standing) to use to 
gain entry into the club.  

 
It is NOT to be given to guests or non-members. 

Your guests ARE NOT TO USE the keypad for entry……ESPECIALLY if you ARE NOT 
with them. 

 
 

 

STAFF PARKING 
 

For the safety of our bartenders working at 
night, and closing late, we designated 2 parking 

spots close to the exit for our bartenders. Please be 
respectful of this and do not park in these spots. We want 
our bartenders to be as safe as possible when closing at 
night. Thank you. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Don’t just belong to the club…….be an active member! 



20 
 

 
 

NO SMOKING OUT FRONT BY THE ENTRANCE DOORS OR ON THE PATIO. 
Please smoke out the back by the fence 
or around the side of the building. and 
NOT out by the front doors or on the 

patio. 
Ontario smoking law states…..”You can 

not smoke or vape where members 
have access to the building….” front 

doors. Back doors!” “ 

As a member, you can politely ask the smoker to move to the designated 
areas or take it to the bartender to deal with. 

 
 

Private Bookings of the Club 
For Members ONLY 

 
O.C.N.V.A. members must fill out a “Special Occasion Request for Use of Facilities” 
form describing the event. The forms are available from the office or a bartender on 
duty. 
 
If approved, you MUST BE IN ATTENDANCE for the ENTIRE EVENT. All guests must 
leave before or when you do. 
 
You must pay a set donation for the use of the club, payable at the time of booking. 
 
Note: Our facilities are always open to our membership during regular business 
hours. If you wish to have a “private function you will have to book your event on a 
Sunday and follow Sunday protocols..  
 

➢  All club room rentals are for members only. Renting the club for a non-
member is no longer permitted. 

➢       NO OUTSIDE CATERERS ALLOWED. 

➢ Entertainment: You are financially responsible for any entertainment you   

wish to  hire. 

➢ Any person under suspension from Club privileges MAY NOT enter the 

premises or be signed in as a guest for special occasions. 

➢ OCNVA Dress Code: MAKE SURE YOU & YOUR GUESTS FOLLOW   

OUR DRESS CODE. 

 

 

For the full Rental agreement, see the office. 
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AND THE RESULTS ARE IN………….. 

 

 

 

 

Winners 

1st –  Colleen Cant & Gerrie Arthurs 

2nd – Bonnita Vanderklooster 

3rd -  Deb & Bob Roloson 

Best Presentation, Best Table Display  

Colleen Cant & Gerrie Arthurs 

 

 

 

 

              Thank you  

 

 

 

 

 

 
Thanks to  

Janis Devries  

for putting the 

 cook-off  

together and 

 executing it so well. 

Great job! 

Judges 
Karen Sutherland - President 
Ashley &  Brodee Stevanovich 
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  OCNVA Sport Committee         
  
The Committee would like to thank Jamie Dixon for being the Sports Committee 

Chairman over the past years. Jamie will remain on the committee but has passed the 

Chairman duties over to Terry Roloson. Thank you, Terry. 

Saturday, March 22 is Italian Night, tickets are at the bar, get your tickets and reserve 

your table. The table reservation sign-up sheet is posted in the gangway. 

 

Elimination draw tickets will soon be on sale at the bar with the draw being held on 

Saturday, May 10 afternoon. 
 

Upcoming events include our Perch Fish Fry Dinner on May 3 and the annual Kids 

Fishing Derby on Sunday, May 11. Watch for notices in the gangway or Port and 

Starboard for these events.  

 

Cheers to you on St. Patrick’s Day 
 

Rob Osmond 

 
Sports Committee Executive 

Chairman – Terry Roloson 

Secretary – Rob Osmond 

Treasurer – Jeff Bloxidge 

Sports – Laurie Fraser 

Membership – George Spilak 

 

 Sports Committee Members 

Steve Brown            Bryan Bucholtz         Harold Craib 

Mark (aka Stan) English     Laurie Fraser  Sean Jackson       

Jim Keith   Tyler Rivers                 Paul Robinson          

Jamie Dixon    Pat Smith   Troy Toth      

Jim Walker                Tim Wettlaufer   Chris Whetstone 

 

If anyone is interested in joining the Sports Committee, please contact  

Terry Roloson (chairperson), George Spilak(membership), or any Sports Committee 

member. 
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Colour Party 
 

Another busy time of the year and we are happy to welcome our newest member, 

Cheryl-Anne Haber, we are pleased to have you aboard with us 

The horse races have been going very well and everyone is having fun.  The Colour 

Party would like to thank anyone who donated door prizes, we appreciate it. Thanks 

to our volunteers, without them we could not do this. Our 50/50 is going well, we are 

raising the money to repair the island, in front of the Navy Club. 

We are sad to say goodbye to a long-time member of the Colour Party Cecil 

Williamson. He was one of the founders of the Oxford County Navel Colour Party and 

he had great pride in doing it. He was always a great supporter of the Colour Party. I 

did many marches with Cecil , he loved to represent the Navy Club in every function 

that we did.  Such as The Battel Of Atlantic in Goderich,  the opening 

Ceremonies at a Blue Jays game,, the anniversary in Digby Nova Scota with his 

grandson, functions for the city of Woodstock, to just giving his time to the Colour 

Party in our club.   We will truly miss you for all that you have done for us.  We will be 

honouring Cecil in his Celebration Of Life on February 23 at the club. 

We are  still looking for new members. 

We look forward to seeing everyone at the races. 

 

Mary Couch 

Bob Brown   
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TACO CUPCAKES  

 
- 1 lb ground beef  
- 1 packet taco seasoning  
- 1 cup shredded cheddar cheese  
- 1 cup shredded Monterey Jack cheese  
- 24 wonton wrappers  
- 1/2 cup sour cream (for topping)  
- 1/2 cup salsa (for topping)  
- 1/4 cup chopped green onions (for garnish)  
 
Optional Toppings:  
- Diced tomatoes  - Guacamole - Sliced jalapen os  - Sliced black olives  
 
Directions:  
1. Preheat your oven to 375°F (190°C) and lightly grease a muffin tin. 
2. In a skillet over medium heat, cook the ground beef until browned. 
Drain excess fat, add taco seasoning, and cook according to package 
instructions. Remove from heat. 
3. Press a wonton wrapper into each muffin cup, then add a layer of 
seasoned beef, a sprinkle of cheddar, and a layer of Monterey Jack. Add 
another wonton wrapper on top, then repeat with beef and cheese. 
4. Bake for 10-12 minutes, until the cheese is melted and the wrappers 
are golden and crispy. 
5. Let cool slightly, then top with sour cream, salsa, and green onions. 
Add any additional toppings as desired. 
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